MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS
ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1947

NOTICE NO: 17/2023

PALMETTO ROAD, PEMBROKE

LANE CLOSURE FOR STORM DRAIN CLEANOUT
TUESDAY, APRIL 18", 2023 UNTIL FRIDAY, APRIL 21, 2023

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to inform the motoring public that Palmetto Road in Pembroke near
Bishop Spencer Road will require a single lane closure for a well driller to cleanout multiple storm drains.

The single lane closure will commence on Tuesday, April 18™, 2023 until Friday, April 215, 2023.

Traffic will be managed by Ministry of Public Works representatives with Stop and Go signs and Traffic
Signals.

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to encourage the full cooperation of the public and apologizes for any
inconvenience that may result.

Should there be any questions regarding the single lane closure, please contact Construction and
Maintenance Engineer, Curtis J. Charles at #501-3036, or Road Superintendent, Wendell Eve 501-3062.

By Order i/

Lt. Col. the Hon. David A. Burch OBE (Mil) ED, JP, MP
Minister of Public Works.

L

Dated this /01 day of March 2023




